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Carr Praises House Passage of Scalise-Eshoo Led Secure Equipment Act
Bipartisan Bill Closes a ‘Huawei Loophole’ and Heads to Senate Where Similar Bill Pending

WASHINGTON, DC, October 20, 2021—Today, FCC Commissioner Brendan Carr applauded the passage of the Secure Equipment Act by the U.S. House of Representatives.  This bipartisan legislation introduced by House Republican Whip Steve Scalise and Congresswoman Anna Eshoo requires the FCC to update its equipment authorization process to end the review and approval of equipment and devices made by companies deemed an unacceptable risk to our national security.  Carr first called for the FCC to take this action in March, and the Commission started considering the idea in June by adopting a Notice of Proposed Rulemaking.  Similar legislation has been introduced in the U.S. Senate by Senators Marco Rubio and Ed Markey.
“I commend Republican Whip Steve Scalise and Congresswoman Anna Eshoo for their leadership in securing America’s communications infrastructure,” Carr said.  “Their bipartisan Secure Equipment Act would close a glaring loophole that Huawei and others are exploiting today to place their insecure gear into our networks.  I applaud their work to eliminate the threats posed by this equipment, and I am pleased to see such strong bipartisan support for this legislation through today’s vote.  Now that this important legislation has passed the House, I urge swift consideration in the U.S. Senate.”
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